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Thank you, Madam President.

We thank the distinguished members of the delegation of Andorra for their national report and today’s presentation.
Italy commends the ratification of the Additional Protocol to the Convention on Cybercrime, concerning the criminalization of acts of a racist and xenophobic nature committed through computer systems. Italy also praises the acceptance of the UNESCO Convention against Discrimination in Education. 

We welcome the adoption of legislation meant to protect children and adolescents against all types of ill-treatment, as well as the new law on gender equality and non-discrimination. We also commend the measures to regulate the right to engage in collective bargaining and, for the first time in Andorra, the right to strike.
Italy seizes this opportunity to offer Andorra the following recommendations:

· Continue the efforts to prevent all forms of discrimination against women and decriminalize abortion, at least in cases in which the life of the mother is at risk;
· Ratify the main human rights international treaties, including the Covenant on social, economic and cultural rights and the Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance. 

We wish Andorra a successful review.

I thank you.  
